Mr. Larry McSpadden, ElDorado, Kansas.

Dear Larrys

Harold Long has told me of your interest in attending the University of Kansas next fall, and I want to assure you that it will be a pleasure to have you here.

We are especially interested in young men whose academic rating is excellent and who also possess the qualifications of being a leader and a real athlete. And from what Harold has told me of you I am sure that you are this type of young man.

Harold has said that it will be possible for you to take over the job that he has had here in Lawrence. If there is any way possible that we can help you, let us know. I shall be very glad to hear from you and to know your plans.

With best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.